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     The school and the community in joint partnership for 39 years of teaching and learning for our children. 
‘A Kids Matter School because kids do matter at Eastbourne Primary School.’ 

Eastbourne Primary School provides high quality and engaging educational programs that encourage opportunities for success. We promote 

positive values within a safe, supportive and caring environment for our school community. 

We acknowledge that Eastbourne Primary School is built on Boonerwrung land. 

      C O N T A C T   
Eastbourne Primary School, Allambi Avenue, Capel Sound 

Phone:  5986 4884            Fax:  5986 1001                        email:eastbourne.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 Newsletter is also available on our website at - www.eastbourne.vic.edu.au  ANY ABSENCES please report on COMPASS  

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY   

Term 2 2019 

 
July 

мфǘƘ - aǳƭǝ !ƎŜ aŀǘƘǎ 5ŀȅ  
- 5ǊŜǎǎ ǳǇ ŀǎ ŀ {ǳǇŜǊ IŜǊƻ 
нсǘƘ - ·Ƴŀǎ ƛƴ Wǳƭȅ 
нфǘƘ - 5Ǌ {ǘƻǾŜǇƛǇŜ tǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ 
August 

нƴŘ - млл Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ {ŎƘƻƻƭ  /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ
ό CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴύ 
рǘƘ - {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 
        -  wŜŀŘȅ {Ŝǘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ό{Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ мύ  
фǘƘ   tƧ 5ŀȅτDƻƭŘ /ƻƛƴ 5ƻƴŀǝƻƴ 
олǘƘ -  CŀǘƘŜǊǎ 5ŀȅ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
 

TERM DATES 2019 

¢ŜǊƳ оΥ мр Wǳƭȅ ǘƻ нл {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 
¢ŜǊƳ пΥ т hŎǘƻōŜǊ ǘƻ нл 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ 

PRINCIPALõS REPORT 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ DǊƻǳƴŘǎ 

Over the holiday break Ron and the cleaners have been 
extremely busy making the school  and the grounds look 
even better than they did prior to the holiday break. 
Gutters have been cleaned, windows  polished, roofing upgraded, 
mulch spread, a new game near the Ga Ga Pit constructed, a donated 
steel bull sited, new signs placed, lawns mowed and paths swept. The 
school looks fabulous! 
5Ǌ {ǘƻǾŜǇƛǇŜ 

Doctor Stovepipe will be performing for all students on Monday July 29 
in our Recreation Centre. This is a Gypsy swing, ragtime and hot jazz 
performance using an old-time ensemble of guitar, bass, fiddle and 
sweet vocal harmonies. 
This performance is subsidised with the cost being only $3 for      
unbelievable entertainment. 
²Ŝ ²ŀƴǘ hǳǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ¢ƻ ¢Ŝƭƭ ¦ǎ ²Ƙŀǘ ¢ƘŜȅ ¢ƘƛƴƪΗ  

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents think of our 
school. The Parent Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the 
Department of Education and Training that is conducted amongst a 
sample of randomly selected parents. It is designed to assist schools in 
gaining an understanding of parentsΩ perceptions of school climate, 
student behaviour and student engagement. Our school will use the 
survey results to help inform and direct future school planning and   
improvement strategies.  
 
Approximately 30 per cent of parents will be invited to participate in 
this yearΩs survey. All responses to the survey are anonymous. This year 
the Parent Opinion Survey will be conducted from aƻƴŘŀȅ ннǊŘ Wǳƭȅ to 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ ммǘƘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ. 
The survey will be conducted ƻƴƭƛƴŜ, only takes мл-мр ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ to    

complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time within the   

fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or 

smartphones. The survey results will be reported back to the school at 

the end of September . 

 

/ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƴƎ пл ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ 

/ŀǇŜƭ {ƻǳƴŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ  
tƭŀȅƎǊƻǳǇ 

Our NO COST playgroup continues to run at 
school on Tuesday and Thursday  
mornings from 9:30 until 11:30. Cindy and 
Jacqui have been organising some great  
activities with babies and toddlers and their 
parents.   
¢I9w9 L{ bh t[!¸Dwh¦t hb ¢I9 с¢I ϧ 

у¢I !¦D¦{¢ 
Research shows that spending quality time  
interacting with your child and has a signifi-
cant effect on their long term development, 
and our goal is to         improve the quality 

and quantity of  
adult-child interactions in our  

community.   
 
All families are welcome to attend to take 
some time out and have a positive  
experience with their child! For more infor-

mation, please contact the school office on 
59864884. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fdriverlayer.com%2Fimg%2Freminder%2F142%2Fany&ei=W-PXVMP1E-PcmgXUvoDoAQ&bvm=bv.85464276,d.dGc&psig=AFQjCNFv4oT4U_ZV-58R6r-n3fCGySkUlw&us


 

 {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 

The following topics were discussed and or ratified at 

the June 24 School Council meeting: 

*Story Dogs     
*RockΩn Rods    
*Fire at Rosebud Secondary College   
*Application  of  a house  near the school to place 3 
units 
*Building and Grounds Audit      
*School Fair 
*Toilet Upgrade 
*Parent Survey-Jared 
*Assistant Principal Selection 
*Attendance Policy 
If you would like to discuss any of these items please 
contact me through the office. 
.ƻǧƭŜ ¢ƻǇ /ƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴǎ 

The Eastbourne Primary School Community is   

collecting plastic bottle tops with a  number 2 or 4 on 

the underside of the cap. These caps are being used to 

make prosthetic limbs for children in countries where 

land mines have damaged or destroyed an arm or part 

of.  Please collect these caps and encourage friends, 

family and relatives to be part of something simple but 

extremely worthwhile. Collection deposits will be at 

the office. 

tƭŀǎǝŎ aƛƭƪ .ƻǧƭŜǎ 

We no longer require plastic milk bottles. Thanks very 

much everyone who collected for our reading igloo. 

We still are collecting plastic bread ties and plastic 

bottle tops. 

bŜǿ 9ƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ нлнл 

To assist us with our classroom planning for next year 

we ask that you let us know if you have a child who will 

be enrolling at  Eastbourne Primary School in 2020. If 

you may know of  anyone (not attending   Eastbourne 

Primary School) who have yet to enrol their child/

children for next year, please  ask them to contact the 

school. 

{ǳǇŜǊ aŀǘƘǎ 5ŀȅ 

Tomorrow is Super Maths Day, where all  students will 

work in Multi Aged Groups working through maths 

problems is a collaborative way. DonΩt forget to dress 

as a superhero of any description. 

tW 5ŀȅ 

PJ Day will be Friday August 9th.  A Gold Coin donation 

will help support  Motor Neurone Disease 

 
Stephen Wilkinson 
Principal 
 

Welcome back to Term 3 and we have 
plenty going on in terms of teaching at 
learning at Eastbourne. But first, big      
congratulations to everyone for a terrific 
turn out for Student Led Interviews at the 
end of last term. It is such an important partnership 
between home and school. The students were so proud 
to share their       learning with their parents. If you 
couldnΩt make it, itΩs not too late. Contact your class 
teacher for an appointment. Also donΩt forget that you 
can refer back to your childΩs school report for         
strategies to support your child in their learning, in the 
section άWhat you can do at home.έ 
On Friday, we have our maths day. The theme is 
άaŀǘƘǎ ƛǎ Ƴȅ ǎǳǇŜǊ ǇƻǿŜǊέ and we are encouraging 
students to dress as a super hero. There are lots of fun, 
challenging and engaging activities planned.  
Also coming up we have our wŜŀŘȅ {Ŝǘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ  program 
for students who will be starting school next year. 
These sessions are important because they prepare   
students for school, they get to know other children 
starting school and they     become  familiar with the 
foundation classrooms and teachers. These sessions 
start on Monday August 5 from 2pm -3pm and continue 
every Monday into next term. Bookings not required. 
To keep up to date on all the great things happening at 

Eastbourne, follow us on Facebook. 

Jodie Hornsby 
Acting Assistant Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Yesterday we had a visit from the team at 

Robogals who involved the students in 

workshops programming robots. It was 

great fun and hopefully inspired some of our 

Eastbourne students to consider careers in 

engineering and computer programming.  
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Wǳƭȅ  
мфǘƘ - LǎŀōŜƭ I 
 [ŀȅƭŀ { 
нмǎǘ - !ƛŘŜƴ D 
ннƴŘ - LƴŘƛŀ { 
нпǘƘ - {ƘŀƴŜ I 
нрǘƘ - [ŀȅƭŀ-aŀŜ L 
нсǘƘ - aƛŀ ! 
нтǘƘ - bŀǘŀƭƛŜ h 
нуǘƘ - aƛƭƭŀ w 
 wƛƭŜȅ C 
омǎǘ - /ƘǊƛǎǘƻǇƘŜǊ D 
 CŀƛǘƘ a 
 {ǘŀǊ 9 
 

 

  YƛǘŎƘŜƴκDŀǊŘŜƴ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
 

Kitchen/Garden 5cent Friday is a really fabulous way to    
support a program that all children enjoy. All  
donations and parent helpers  are really appreciated!  
If you would like to help out in your child's grade when they 
have kitchen please let me know.  
Last year we collected $200.00 through all of those little 
5cent pieces. 
 
Thanks everyone! 
Kelly Wood 
-Kitchen/Garden Coordinator 

YLb5b9{{ /!w5{ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
¢ȅǎƻƴ {  {ŀǘŎƘƛƴ  {Ŝōŀǎǝŀƴ D 
5ƛŜƭƭ ¢  bŀǘƘŀƴ I  WƻǎƘ h 
.ŀȅƭƛƴ C  LǎŀōŜƭ I  YƻŘȅ . 
aƛƭƭƛ I  {ŀȄƻƴ .  ½ŀǾƛŜǊ /  
[ŀŎƘƭŀƴ 5  CƭŜǘŎƘŜǊ ²  {Ŝōŀǎǝŀƴ w 
YŜŜƭȅ C  /ŀƳŜǊƻƴ 5  ¢ǳƭƭȅ { 
aƛŎƪŜȅ-Wŀȅ { ·ŀǾƛŜǊ h  WŀȅŘŜƴ I 
[ŜǿŎŀǎ D  tƘƻŜƴƛȄ /  [ŀǿǊŜƴŎŜ . 
/ŀƳŜǊƻƴ a ¢ŀƭŜŀƴ {  ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ . 
!ƴƎǳǎ W  wȅŘŜǊ 9  .ŀƭƛƴ / 
aƛŎƘŀŜƭ 5  aŀǎƻƴ /  bƻŀƘ I 
IŀǊǇŜǊ 5  /ƘŀǊƭƛŜ .  !ƭŜȄ a 

 

PAYMENTS 
Many families use the Direct Deposit facility to make 
payments for camps, excursions and other                 
requirements that occur during a school year.  
Eastbourne Primary School Bank Account Details are: 

.ŜƴŘƛƎƻ .ŀƴƪ  

.{.Υ соо ллл 
!ŎŎƻǳƴǘ bǳƳōŜǊ мнпрлрмум 

Please include your childΩs name and  
reason for  payment. This facility can be used for     
instalments and one off  
payments. Please contact the office if you would like 
more details. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jaylen T  Levi O  Sebastian G 
Tully S  Sebastian R Taelan S 
Indy D  Sharni F  Holly P  
Lucy E  Parker J  Mason C 
Nathan B  River I  Ashlyn N 
Lochlan S  Dakota R  Bridie M 
Brooke H  Brooke H  Hayley B 
Lily D   Danielle K  Ariel S 
Natash W 
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{ƛŎƪ ƻŦ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǇƭŀǎǝŎ ȊƛǇ ƭƻŎƪǎ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ƛƴ ƴƻǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƻƴŜȅΚ 
/ŀƭƛŎƻ ǊŜǳǎŀōƭŜ ōŀƎǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ŦƻǊ 
ϷнΦллΦ [ŜǘΩǎ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ǿŀǊ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǇƭŀǎǝŎΦ  

9ǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƘŜƭǇǎΗ 
!ƭǎƻ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǉǳƛŎƪ ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇǎΦ 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjUpKH945XSAhVElJQKHQGmD_4QjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fen.wikipedia.org%2Fwiki%2FAustralian_five-cent_coin&bvm=bv.147134024,bs.1,d.dGc&psig=AFQjCNHu5FqBNZmhXYlBV2o
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=rFAj0mRJ&id=40B2FBE43644227905B9CBDD772D386875F75048&thid=OIP.rFAj0mRJXuvnQ64Pt23aLwHaE4&mediaurl=https%3a%2f%2ficanstem.ca%2fwp-content%2fuploads%2f2018%2f12%2frecycled-plastic-bottles-1024x767-1024x675.j


 

 5ŜŀǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ 
 
!ƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŬǊǎǘ ǘǿƛƭƛƎƘǘ ŦŀƛǊ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 
ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǎ ŜǾŜƴ ōŜǧŜǊΦ 
IƻǿŜǾŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ƴƻ ƴŜǿ ŦŀŎŜǎ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ŬǊǎǘ 
ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ LΩƳ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ 
ŜǾŜƴǘ ƻƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
hǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƛǎ ƴŜȄǘ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ноǊŘ ƻŦ Wǳƭȅ ŀǘ оΥнлǇƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 
ǊƻƻƳΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƎŜǘ ƻƴ ōƻŀǊŘ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƘŀƴŘǎ ƳŀƪŜǎ ƭƛƎƘǘ ǿƻǊƪΦ 
[ƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ  
 
WŀǊŜŘ ¢ƛǇǇƛƴƎ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 


